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MDMLG Professional Development Committee - Annual Report, 2012-2013
Professional Development Committee Structure:
Toni Janik, Chair (2014)

Daria Drobny (2013)

Juliet Mullenmeister (2013)

Wendy Wu (2013)
Objectives: 
· Develop, organize, and implement one or more continuing education opportunities to the membership and interested nonmembers on relevant topics related to medical librarianship. 

· Coordinate efforts with the program committee in order to provide programs that are beneficial to the membership. 

· Coordinate with Wayne State University to provide access to MLA Webcasts.

· Prepare an annual report summarizing the committee's activities for 2012-2013. 

· Notify membership of appropriate and timely professional development information, courses, and resources. 

· Prepare a projected budget and submit an expense report for the 2012-2013 fiscal year. 

· Submit relevant materials to the archives. 

Accomplishments:
Webcasts:
On March 13, 2013, MDMLG and Wayne State University hosted the MLA webcast titled “Partnering to prevent diagnostic error: Librarians on the inside tract.”  Members of the Professional Development Committee lead the two wrap-around sessions.  This course was worth 3 CE credits.
CE Classes:
MDMLG and Shiffman Medical Library sponsored two courses in 2012-2013.
The first class, “Leveraging librarians’ skills in searching and critical appraisal” took place on May 17, 2013.   The course was worth 4 CE credits. The instructor was Rebecca Jerome from Vanderbilt University Medical Center.  This class was $40 for members; $50 for non-members.  There were 19 attendees.
We will also be hosting a second CE “How to be Visible in a Virtual Word” on August 15th.  Registration is now open for this 4 Hour MLA accredited CE which will be held at the Rehabilitation Institute.  This course has been promoted via the MDMLG webpage and listserv as well as to our neighboring library associations in Michigan and Ontario.  Course fees are a very reasonable $40 for members; $50 for non-members.
Thank you to my committee members for all of your hard work and for another great year of education!
Respectfully Submitted,

Toni Janik, MDMLG Professional Development Chair 2012-2013
